
 

         Truro Select Board  
               Tuesday, September 22nd, 2020 

                                                                 Remote Meeting-5:00pm 

 

This will be a remote meeting. Citizens can view the meeting on Channel 18 in Truro and on the web on the "Truro 
TV Channel 18" button under "Helpful Links" on the homepage of the Town of Truro website.  Click on the green 
"Watch" button in the upper right of the page. To provide comment during the meeting please call in toll free at 
1 877-309-2073 and enter the following access code when prompted: 501-551-253. Please note that there may 
be a slight delay (15-30 seconds) between the meeting and the live-stream (and television broadcast).  If you are 
watching the meeting and calling in, please lower the volume on your computer or television during public 
comment so that you may be heard clearly. We ask that you identify yourself when calling in to help us manage 
multiple callers effectively. Citizens may also provide public comment for this meeting by emailing the Town 
Manager at rpalmer@truro-ma.gov with your comments.  

1.  PUBLIC COMMENT  
 
2.  PUBLIC HEARINGS  

A. Public Hearing and Vote on Fiscal Year 2021 Tax Classification Hearing 
Presenter: Jon Nahas, Principal Assessor  

 
3.  BOARD/COMMITTEE/COMMISSION APPOINTMENTS NONE 
          
4.  TABLED ITEMS NONE 
 
5.  SELECT BOARD ACTION 

A. Discussion of Walsh Property Applicants 
Presenter: Rae Ann Palmer, Town Manager  

B. Discussion of Town Hall Bells 
Presenter: Jarrod Cabral, DPW Director 

 
6.  CONSENT AGENDA 

A. Review/Approve and Authorize Signature:  
1. 2020 Seasonal Business License:Babe’s Restaurant (Common Victualer)  

B. Review and Approve Amendments to the SBA Wireless Tower Communications Facilities Lease 
Agreement  

C. Eversource License Agreement-Electric Vehicle Charging Station 
D. Review and Approve Select Board Minutes: August 12, 2020, August 18, 2020, September 4, 2020 

 
 

7.   SELECT BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS  
8.  TOWN MANAGER REPORT 
9.   NEXT MEETING AGENDA:     October 13  
 

mailto:rpalmer@truro-ma.gov


1 
 

Agenda Item: 2A 
  

TOWN OF TRURO 
  Select Board Agenda Item  

 
DEPARTMENT:   Assessors Department  
 
REQUESTOR:   Jon Nahas, Principal Assessor 
 
REQUESTED MEETING DATE:  September 22, 2020 
 
ITEM:  Tax Classification Hearing pursuant to MGL Ch. 40 S. 56 
 
EXPLANATION:   
Every year prior to setting the tax rate,  the Select Board must conduct a classification hearing 
for the purpose of determining the percentages of the local tax levy for the Fiscal Year and to 
vote on the tax rate options available to the municipality under the property tax classification 
statute, MGL Chapter 40, Sec. 56. The hearing is held after the Assessors have determined final 
values, classified all properties, and reported this information to the Department of Revenue 
for certification. On August 31, 2020, the Department of Revenue certified Truro’s Assessed 
Values for Fiscal Year 2021. The Assessors herein provide the Select Board with the 
information necessary to make classification decisions. 
 
Listed below are the FY2021* & FY2020 levy totals by classification from the state report LA-5, 
allowing a visual of potential impact on the individual class. (*The FY2021 levy values are 
currently not certified as the recap process has not yet been completed.) 
 

DOR 
Code Municipality 

Fiscal 
Year 

Residential 
Levy 

Open 
Space 
Levy 

Commercial 
Levy 

Industrial 
Levy 

Personal 
Prop Levy  

Total Tax 
Levy 

Res/OS 
as a % 
of Total 

CIP as 
a % of 
Total 

300 Truro 2021 $15,957,296* 0* $669,964* $12,425* $218,469* $16,858,155* 94.66 5.34     

300 Truro 2020 $15,497,135 0 $682,872 $12,245 $199,703 $16,391,955 94.54 5.46     

 
1. Classifying the tax rate: 

- Classifying the tax rate (Splitting the Tax Rate) means applying the same or different 
tax rates to different classes of property (residential, open space, commercial, 
industrial, and personal property) according to procedures and formulas set by state 
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statutes. Truro does not have any property that is classified by DOR as Open Space. 
- Voting a residential factor of “1” establishes that the same tax rate is applied to all 

classes of property at a single rate per thousand dollars of value. 
- Voting a residential factor of “.9” would reallocate the tax from the residential and 

Open Space (by reducing their tax rate 10%) to the Commercial, Industrial & Personal 
Properties classes (by increasing their tax rate 10%). 

- Though the tax rates would differ according to the property class, the total tax levy 
remains the same. 

- At their meeting held on September 9, 2020, the Board of Assessors voted to 
recommend voting a residential factor of “1”. 

 
2. Open Space Discount: 

- Truro does not have any properties classified (by the Department of Revenue) as 
Open Space so it would have no effect if the Select Board should vote on an open 
space discount.  

- The Open Space properties are addressed through conservation restrictions or 
chapter land exemption. 

- At their meeting held on September 9, 2020, the Board of Assessors voted to 
recommend voting not to grant an Open Space discount. 

 
3. Small Commercial Exemption: 

- This exemption would reallocate the tax within the Commercial and Industrial classes 
from the small Commercial and Industrial properties (under $1million valuation & 
less than 10 employees) to larger Commercial and Industrial properties in Town.  

- As Truro has a minimal Commercial/Industrial class, the Small Commercial exemption 
could cause hardship on some local businesses. 

- At their meeting held on September 9, 2020 the Board of Assessors voted to 
recommend voting not to grant a small business exemption. 

 
4. Residential Exemption: 

- The residential exemption grants an exemption of up to 35% of the average assessed 
residential property value ($667,817 for FY21) to residential parcels that are the 
principal residence of the taxpayer as of Jan 1, 2020.  

- The intent of the exemption is to promote owner occupancy and is designed to 
provide a proportionately greater benefit to lower valued homes.  

- The residential exemption is a dollar amount of value that is exempt from taxation. 
For example, in FY2020 a qualified homeowner received $130,941 (20% of the 
average residential parcel value in FY2020) deducted from their property's assessed 
value for purposes of calculating the tax bill.  

- The amount of the tax levy paid by the class remains the same, but because of the 
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exempted valuation, it is distributed over less assessed value resulting in the entire 
residential class paying a higher tax rate.  

- At their meeting held on September 9, 2020, the Board of Assessors voted to 
recommend voting to grant a residential exemption in the amount of 20%. 

      
5. LA-5 Signature: 

- As part of the annual Recapitulation Report (Recap) being certified by the 
Department of Revenue, the Assessor is required to inform the Board of Selectmen 
the amount of the current year Excess Levy Capacity. This is dependent on if the 
Residential Exemption is adopted and after the vote, the final Excess Levy Capacity 
amount will be announced.  

- At the conclusion of this Classification Hearing, it is no longer required that each 
Select Board member electronically sign the LA-5 Gateway Report. Rather the clerk 
will attest to the vote at today’s meeting and upload a document confirming the 
votes taken today.  

 
 
FINANCIAL SOURCE (IF APPLICABLE):   
 
IMPACT IF NOT APPROVED:  The Fiscal Year Tax Recapitulation Report cannot be completed, 
and the new Tax Rate cannot be set to generate timely Real Estate Tax Bills. 
 
SUGGESTED ACTIONS:   

 
- On the matter of classifying the tax rate,  

Motion to approve a residential factor of “1”. 

- On the matter of an open space discount,  
Motion to not grant an Open Space discount. 

- On the matter of a small commercial exemption,  
Motion to not grant a small business exemption. 

- On the matter of a residential exemption,  
Motion to grant a residential exemption  

  If YES….in the amount of _____% (1-35%). 
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ATTACHMENTS:   

1. Legal Notice 
2. Recommendations from the Board of Assessors 
3. State Tax Form LA-4 which indicates totals by class of the FY2020 certified parcel 

values 
4. FY2021 Truro Residential Exemption Statistics, if approved, as of 9/9/2020. 
 
  

 



            Agenda Item: 2A1



        Agenda Item: 2A2



Small PP Exemption:  0 Certification Year: 2017 

Billing Cycle: Semi-Annually  BLA Advisor: Jennifer Williams 

Chapter 653: No 

Property Type Description FY 2020 Parcel
Count

FY 2020
Assessed

Value

FY 2021 Parcel
Count

FY 2021
Assessed Value

Parcel
Difference

Parcel %
Difference

Assessed Value
Difference

Assessed Value
% Difference

101 Single Family 2,111 1,724,110,780 2,124 1,755,174,480 13 0.6% 31,063,700 1.8%

102 Condominiums 544 173,637,800 554 195,486,600 10 1.8% 21,848,800 12.6%

MISC 103,109 Miscellaneous Residential 138 134,916,700 137 135,288,500 -1 -0.7% 371,800 0.3%

104 Two - Family 56 36,380,020 56 36,803,520 0 423,500 1.2%

105 Three - Family 4 2,448,800 4 2,484,300 0 35,500 1.4%

111-125 Apartment 9 6,767,200 9 6,759,800 0 -7,400 -0.1%

130-32,106 Vacant / Accessory Land 456 103,480,600 443 99,138,900 -13 -2.9% -4,341,700 -4.2%

200-231 Open Space 0 0 0 0 0 0

300-393 Commercial 82 82,138,300 80 81,901,600 -2 -2.4% -236,700 -0.3%

400-442 Industrial 4 1,731,900 4 1,745,100 0 13,200 0.8%

450-452 Industrial Power Plant 0 0 0 0 0 0

CH 61 LAND Forest 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

CH 61A LAND Agriculture 6 7 30,370 6 7 30,370 0 0

CH 61B LAND Recreational 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

012-043 Multi-use - Residential 30 10,214,356 29 10,057,193 -1 -3.3% -157,163 -1.5%

012-043 Multi-use - Open Space 0 0 0 0 0 0

012-043 Multi-use - Commercial 0 14,419,474 0 12,164,157 0 -2,255,317 -15.6%

012-043 Multi-use - Industrial 0 0 0 0 0 0

501 Individuals / Partnerships / Associations /
Trusts / LLC

2,147 16,811,810 2,150 17,001,010 3 0.1% 189,200 1.1%

502 Corporations 35 1,048,120 34 1,048,270 -1 -2.9% 150 0.0%

503 Manufacturing 0 0 0 0 0 0

504 Public Utilities 1 8,498,330 1 10,695,240 0 2,196,910 25.9%

505 Centrally Valued Telephone 2 1,206,200 2 1,301,700 0 95,500 7.9%

506 Centrally Valued Pipelines 0 0 0 0 0 0

508 Wireless Telephone 4 681,910 4 637,650 0 -44,260 -6.5%

550-552 Electric Generating Plant 0 0 0 0 0 0

EXEMPT VALUE Exempt Property 431 159,010,200 435 156,841,800 4 0.9% -2,168,400 -1.4%

page 1 of 2

MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE Truro
DIVISION OF LOCAL SERVICES TOWN
BUREAU OF LOCAL ASSESSMENT

LA4 Comparison Report - Fiscal Year 2021

printed on 8/31/2020 11:00:19 AM
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Small PP Exemption:  0 Certification Year: 2017 

Billing Cycle: Semi-Annually  BLA Advisor: Jennifer Williams 

Chapter 653: No     

Property Type Description FY 2020
Parcel Count

FY 2020
Assessed

Value

FY 2021
Parcel Count

FY 2021 Assessed
Value

Parcel
Difference

Parcel %
Difference

Assessed Value
Difference

Assessed Value %
Difference

Total Class 1 TOTAL RESIDENTIAL 3,348 2,191,956,256 3,356 2,241,193,293 8 0.2% 49,237,037 2.2%

Total Class 2 TOTAL OPEN SPACE 0 0 0 0 0 0

Total Class 3 TOTAL COMMERCIAL 95 96,588,144 93 94,096,127 -2 -2.1% -2,492,017 -2.6%

Total Class 4 TOTAL INDUSTRIAL 4 1,731,900 4 1,745,100 0 13,200 0.8%

Total Class 5 TOTAL PERSONAL PROPERTY 2,189 28,246,370 2,191 30,683,870 2 0.1% 2,437,500 8.6%

Total Taxable TOTAL REAL & PERSONAL 5,636 2,318,522,670 5,644 2,367,718,390 8 0.1% 49,195,720 2.1%

LA4 Reviewer: Jennifer Williams  Approval Date: 08/31/2020 

Edits :

Comments

No comments to display.

Documents

No documents have been uploaded.

page 2 of 2

MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE Truro
DIVISION OF LOCAL SERVICES TOWN
BUREAU OF LOCAL ASSESSMENT

LA4 Comparison Report - Fiscal Year 2021

printed on 8/31/2020 11:00:20 AM



FY21 Approved Residential Tax Exemptions
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Total Number of Residential Exemptions Granted = 601

Res Exemption Granted
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11%
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61%

Average Residential Parcel FY21-$667,817

• In FY18,FY19 & FY20 Truro elected to adopt a 20% Residential Exemption.
• If adopted-61% of FY21’s Residential Exemptions will go to residents at or below

the FY21 Average Home value in Truro of $667,817.

                  Agenda Item: 2A4
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Agenda Item: 5A  

TOWN OF TRURO 
                     Select Board Agenda Item  
 

DEPARTMENT: Administration  
 
REQUESTOR:  Rae Ann Palmer, Town Manager  
 
REQUESTED MEETING DATE:  September 22, 2020  
 
ITEM: Discussion of Walsh Property Community Planning Committee (WPCPC) Membership 
 
EXPLANATION:  After the Board’s July 28, 2020 meeting, the application deadline for the 
Walsh Property Community Planning Committee was extended to August 31, 2020. 
Stacie Smith of the Consensus Building Institute reviewed the applications to serve on the 
Walsh Property Community Planning Committee and interviewed all candidates.  She will 
present an overview of the applications to the Board and will provide recommendations for 
next steps in the process. The Board determined at the July 28, 2020 meeting that they would 
like the Committee to begin meeting in October 2020. 
 
FINANCIAL SOURCE (IF APPLICABLE):   N/A 

 
SUGGESTED ACTION:  MOTION TO appoint the following individuals {insert names here} to the 
Walsh Property Community Planning Committee. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  
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Agenda Item: 5B  

TOWN OF TRURO 
 

                     Select Board Agenda Item  
 
DEPARTMENT: Administration  
 
REQUESTOR:  Jarrod Cabral, DPW Director   
 
REQUESTED MEETING DATE:  September 22, 2020  
 
ITEM: Discussion of the Town Hall Bells  
 
EXPLANATION:  At the September 15, 2020 Select Board meeting, Member Worthington 
requested that the Board discuss the Town Hall bells. The bells returned to Town Hall as part 
of the building renovation in 2004 and originally rang every hour and quarter hour, 24 hours a 
day. A complaint filed with Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) by 
neighbors of Town Hall in April 2005 resulted in a letter from DEP urging action to address the 
sound emissions and the intensity of the sound coming from the bells. DEP suggested limiting 
the hours of operation of the bells to business hours, having only hourly bells and installing 
louvers. The bells have been turned off and on over the years when decibel levels exceeded 
town rules and most recently have been off since October 2018 when another complaint was 
filed.  
 

The bell tower was refreshed over the past few weeks by DPW Building Maintenance 
Personnel Mike Locke, Alex Reis, and Kyle Halvorsen. The bells were pressure washed, tuned, 
and serviced and the louvers were reinstalled. The bells are scheduled to chime once on the 
hour, each hour from 11 am to 7 pm, Monday through Friday.  The bells are programmed to 
run in accordance with State and Local regulatory directives.   
 
 
SUGGESTED ACTION:  Discussion item   
 
ATTACHMENTS: None  

 

 



 

TOWN OF TRURO 
P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA  02666 

Tel:  508-349-7004, Extension: 110 or 124 Fax: 508-349-5505 
 

 
 
 

6.  CONSENT AGENDA 
A. Review/Approve and Authorize Signature:  

1. 2020 Seasonal Business License: Babe’s Restaurant (Common Victualer)  
B. Review and Approve Amendments to the SBA Wireless Tower Communications Facilities Lease 

Agreement  
A. Review and Approve Eversource License Agreement-Electric Vehicle Charging Station 
C. Review and Approve Select Board Minutes: August 12, 2020, August 18, 2020, September 4, 2020  

 
 

 
 

 



 

Consent Agenda Item: 6A1 

 
TOWN OF TRURO 

        Select Board Agenda Item 
 

DEPARTMENT: Licensing Department 
 

REQUESTOR: Nicole Tudor, Executive Assistant  
 

REQUESTED MEETING DATE: September 22, 2020 
 

ITEM: Approval of Renewal of Business License: 
                    Common Victualler License-Babe’s Restaurant-63 Shore Rd 
 

EXPLANATION: The Common Victualler license for Babe’s Restaurant is under the authority of the Select Board 
as Local Licensing Authorities. 
 
If you approve this license for renewal, the license will be issued only upon compliance with all regulations, 
receipt of the necessary fees, proof of taxes paid in full for the fiscal year and prior approval of the Food Service 
License by the Health Agent. The Food Service Licenses for Babe’s Restaurant were issued 09/03/2020 by the 
Health Agent. There were no reported issues with this establishment in 2019. 

 
 

 
Mass General Law 

Licenses & Permits Issued 
by Board of Selectmen 

 
Names of Businesses 

Chapter 140 § 2 Common Victualler 
(Cooking, Preparing and Serving 

f d) 

   Babe’s Restaurant 

 
IMPACT IF NOT APPROVED: The applicant will not be issued their License to operate Babe’s Restaurant at 63 
Shore Rd.  

 
SUGGESTED ACTION: MOTION TO approve the 2020 seasonal Common Victualer License for Babe’s Restaurant 
upon compliance with all regulations and receipt of the necessary fees. 
 

 
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Renewal Application for 2020: Babe’s Restaurant 

 

1 
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Consent Agenda Item: 6B 

TOWN OF TRURO 
 

                     Select Board Agenda Item  
 
DEPARTMENT: Administration  
 
REQUESTOR:  Rae Ann Palmer, Town Manager 
 
REQUESTED MEETING DATE:  September 22, 2020  
 
ITEM: Amendment to Wireless Communication Facilities Lease  
 
EXPLANATION:  The Amendment to the Wireless Communication Facilities Lease is a one-year 
renewal of the cell tower lease at the Public Safety Facility while the Town waits for a Request 
for Proposals to be completed. 
 
FINANCIAL SOURCE (IF APPLICABLE):    
 
IMPACT IF NOT APPROVED:  There will not be a current or extended lease for the cell tower’s 
use.  
 
SUGGESTED ACTION:  MOTION TO  approve the Amendment to Wireless Communications 
Facilities Lease Agreement with SBA Towers II LLC, and to authorized the Board Chair to sign 
the Amendment. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Amendment to Wireless Communications Facilities Lease Agreement (SBA Network 
Services, LLC) 
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MA12227-A/Truro 

Prepared by: Joanne Beaulieu 

After recording return to:  Rita Drinkwater 

SBA Network Services, LLC 

8051 Congress Avenue 

Boca Raton, FL 33487 

Ph: 800-487-7483 ext. 7872 

Parcel ID: 5-22-0 (Parent); 

5-22-A (Tower)

AMENDMENT TO WIRELESS COMMUNICATIONS FACILITIES LEASE 

AGREEMENT 

THIS AMENDMENT TO WIRELESS COMMUNICATIONS FACILITIES LEASE 

AGREEMENT  ("Amendment") is executed this ______ day of _____________,  2020,  by 

and between THE TOWN OF TRURO, MASSACHUSETTS, a Massachusetts municipal 

corporation, having an address at P.O. Box 2030, Attn: Truro Town Manager, Truro, 

Massachusetts 02666 ("Town") and SBA TOWERS II LLC,  a Florida limited liability 

company, having a principal office located at 8051 Congress Avenue, Boca Raton, Florida 

33487-1307 ("Tenant"). 

        WHEREAS, Town and Southwestern Bell Mobile Systems, Inc. d/b/a Cellular One, a  

Massachusetts corporation, entered into that certain Wireless Communications Facilities Lease 

Agreement, dated May 16, 2000, as evidenced by that certain Notice of Lease and Assignment, 

recorded December 6, 2005, in Book 20541, Page 276, and ultimately assigned to Tenant, 

pursuant to that certain Assignment and Assumption of Ground Lease, recorded January 19, 

2010, in Book 24309, Page 227, both recordings of the Register’s Office of Barnstable County, 

Massachusetts,  as amended and assigned from time to time (collectively, “Lease”) for Tenant’s 

use of a portion of the real property ("Premises") located at 5 Town Dump Road, Truro, MA, 

02666 (hereinafter referred to as “Parent Parcel”), being more particularly described in the 

attached Exhibit “A”; and  

        WHEREAS, Town and Tenant desire and intend to amend and supplement the Lease as 

provided herein. 

Consent Agenda Item: 6B1



 

00444641 

- v1
  

  

2 
 

 

MA12227-A/Truro 
 

 

   

    

 

 
 

    

 

 

        NOW, THEREFORE, for good and valuable consideration of One Hundred and no/100 

Dollars ($100.00), the receipt and sufficiency of which is hereby acknowledged, the parties 

hereto covenant, agree and bind themselves to the following modifications to the Lease:  
 

       

  

1.  Section 2.  Term, of the Lease is hereby amended as follows:  
 

In addition to the Renewal Terms as referenced in the Lease, the Lease is hereby 

amended to include one (1) additional successive term of one (1) year (an 

“Additional Renewal Term”). The Additional Renewal Term shall commence on 

May 16, 2020, upon the expiration of the Renewal Term expiring on May 15, 

2020. 
 

2.  Section 13.  Notices, of the Lease is hereby amended as follows: 
  

If to Tenant: 
 

 

 

 

 

SBA Towers II LLC 

Attn: Site Administration 

8051 Congress Avenue 

Boca Raton, FL 33487-1307  

Re: MA12227-A/Truro                         
 

 

3.  Capitalized terms not defined in this Amendment will have the meaning ascribed 

to such terms in the Lease.  
 

4.  This Amendment will be governed by and construed and enforced in accordance 

with the laws of the state in which the Parent Parcel is located without regard to 

principles of conflicts of law. 
 

5.  Except as specifically set forth in this Amendment, the Lease is otherwise 

unmodified and remains in full force and effect and is hereby ratified and 

reaffirmed.  In the event of any inconsistencies between the Lease and this 

Amendment, the terms of this Amendment shall take precedence. 
 

6.  Town represents and warrants to Tenant that the Town is the sole owner in fee 

simple title to the Premises and the Town’s interest under the Lease and that 

consent or approval of no other person is necessary for the Town to enter into this 

Amendment. 
 

7.  This Amendment may be executed in one or more counterparts, and by the 

different parties hereto in separate counterparts, each of which when executed shall 

be deemed to be an original but all of which taken together shall constitute one and 

the same  Amendment. 
 

8.  Tenant shall have the right to record this Amendment. 
 

 

 

  

[The remainder of this page is intentionally left blank. Signatures to follow.] 
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MA12227-A/Truro 
 

 

   

    

 

 
 

    

 

 

 

  

        IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Amendment as of the day and year 

first above written. 

WITNESSES: 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

 

Print Name:__________________________ 

 

 

___________________________________ 

 

Print Name:__________________________ 

TOWN: 

 

THE TOWN OF TRURO, MASSACHUSETTS, 

a Massachusetts municipal corporation 
 

 

By:  _________________________________ 

 

Print Name: ____________________________ 

 

Title:  _________________________________ 

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 

COUNTY OF _____________________________ 

 

 

        Then personally appeared the above named __________________________, the ___________of 

The Town of Truro, Massachusetts, a Massachusetts municipal corporation, and acknowledged the 

foregoing instrument to be the free act and deed of the corporation. 

 

 

 

Before me ________________________________ 

                                Notary Public 
 

(NOTARY SEAL) 
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MA12227-A/Truro 
 

 

   

    

 

 
 

    

 

 

 

 

WITNESSES: 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

 

Print Name:__________________________ 

 

 

___________________________________ 

 

Print Name:__________________________ 

TENANT: 

 

SBA TOWERS II LLC,  a Florida limited 

liability company 

 

 

By:__________________________________ 

Martin Aljovin 

Vice President - Asset Optimization 

 

STATE OF FLORIDA 

COUNTY OF PALM BEACH 

 
 

        The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me by means of [X] physical 

presence or [ ] online notarization, this _____ day of ____________, 2020, by Martin Aljovin 

Vice President - Asset Optimization of SBA Towers II LLC, a Florida limited liability 

company, who is personally known to me or who has produced _________________ as 

identification and did not take an oath. 
 

 

 

 

______________________________________ 

Notary Public___________________________ 

My Commission Expires__________________ 

 

(NOTARY SEAL) 
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MA12227-A/Truro 
 

 

   

    

 

 
 

    

 

 

 

  

EXHIBIT ‘A’ 

 

 

Legal description to be incorporated upon receipt of final survey. 
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TOWN OF TRURO 

 Select Board Agenda Item  
 

DEPARTMENT:  Administration 
 
REQUESTOR:  Noelle Scoullar, Executive Assistant 
 
REQUESTED MEETING DATE:  September 22, 2020 
 
ITEM:  License Agreement for Eversource 
 
EXPLANATION:  Eversource has petitioned to install 1 New Fully Owned (FO) Pole labeled 
128/1 on Town Hall Road, Truro.  This new pole will be installed to hold equipment to service 
an electric vehicle charging station on Town-owned property.  The property requested for the 
pole installation is owned by the Town of Truro, and therefore does not require notice to 
abutters or a public hearing. 
 
FINANCIAL SOURCE (IF APPLICABLE):  N/A 
 
IMPACT IF NOT APPROVED:  Electrical service will not be provided to the vehicle charging 
station, therefore rendering it unusable. 
 
SUGGESTED ACTION:  Motion to Approve the License Agreement by Eversource to Install One 
New Fully Owned Pole, labeled 128/1 on Town Hall Road, and to authorize the Chair to Sign. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. License Agreement, Petition, Plans 

 

Consent Agenda Item:  6C 
 
 
 
 



Consent Agenda Item:  6C1













January 15
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TOWN OF TRURO 
SELECT BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
August 12, 2020 at 8:00am 
Remote Meeting Via GoToMeeting 
 
Members Present:  Chair-Robert Weinstein, Vice Chair-Kristen Reed, Clerk-Susan Areson, Member-Janet 
Worthington, Member-Stephanie Rein 
 
Members Absent:  None   
 
Others Present:  Town Manager-Rae Ann Palmer, Paul Wisotzky, Bernie Lynch, Sharon Flaherty, Denise 
Seager, Christopher Clark 
 
Chair Weinstein greeted everyone and provided instructions on viewing the meeting.  He stated that 
there would be no public comment during their deliberations.  At the end of deliberations, he would 
give out instructions to call with comments. 
 
Chair Weinstein declared the meeting open at 8:00am. 
 
He announced that Mr. Paul Featherston withdrew last night because Mr. Featherston did not believe 
Truro was a good fit for him.  There are now two candidates to deliberate over: Robert Wood and Sean 
O’Brien. 
 
Chair Weinstein reviewed Charter Section 5.1.1 requiring the affirmative vote of at least four of the five 
members appoint a Town Manager whose terms of employment shall be set by negotiation and 
employment contract.   
 
Search Consultant Bernie Lynch of Community Paradigm Associates recommended that the Board list 
the positive attributes of the candidates and then ask questions of each other and discuss.  Then a roll 
call vote, member by member, will be taken.  If there are not four votes, another round of discussions 
can be held and then the roll call vote can be taken again. 
 
Member Rein started the discussion.  She felt that Mr. O’Brien was very knowledgeable about Cape Cod 
issues, emergency response, wastewater management and culvert issues.  He’s tied into all of Truro’s 
environmental concerns, and he’s very personable.  She thinks he has what appears to be good 
management skills.  She added that when he talks about his staff, he lights up and has a positive 
attitude.  She continued, stating that Mr. O’Brien has never been a Town Manager before, so there 
would be a large learning curve regarding tax rates, budgeting and revenues.  As for Mr. Wood, Member 
Rein felt that he had an incredible amount of knowledge, since he was a city manager, and his answers 
were well thought out.  She pointed out that Mr. Wood also discussed his shortcomings, which she 
appreciated.  She felt he was very attuned to Truro’s housing issue, which is one of the Town’s main 
concerns.  She liked his management skills and the way he relayed how he would work with Department 
Heads, the Select Board, and other Boards and Committees.  She appreciates his willingness to travel 
halfway across the country and start a new life, and his tenure at his prior positions.  Member Rein 
would like to find a Town Manager who’s willing to potentially stay for decades.  She felt that Mr. Wood 
had the skill set, and it would be a learning curve for him to understand the minutia of Truro. 
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Member Areson felt that both candidates were great.  She stated that Mr. O’Brien has a tremendous 
amount of knowledge of environmental issues (which are so critical to Truro), wastewater, water 
quality, culvert repair and floodplain comprehension.  He knows a lot of the players in Truro and is 
absolutely up to date on Covid and the Cape’s response to it.  Member Areson added that Mr. O’Brien is 
personable and seems calm.  Robert Wood, she stated, clearly has the skills though he has never served 
in this form of government before.  She pointed out that he’s obviously a smart person and could 
probably learn fairly quickly.  Her only concern is that he’s not been to the Cape but pointed out that he 
clearly had done his research on Truro and she admires that.  She is impressed 
with both candidates and thinks either one of them can do the job. 
 
Member Worthington was next.  She thinks Mr. O’Brien obviously knows the Cape, and Truro.  He 
knows all the players, whether they are in EMS or management.  He has a lot of humility and is very 
open, honest, and kind.  He thinks highly of all the people he has worked with for many years and he 
does not need to get up to speed on anything as far as Truro.  She admitted that he does have a learning 
curve when it comes to parts of the budget, taxes, et cetera, but thinks he is a quick learner and could 
do that very well.  Member Worthington liked how he was able to point out things he’d need help with, 
yet at the same time spoke so easily about Truro, knowing what’s going on with the Cloverleaf and what 
may be going on at the Walsh property.  She felt he was strong on housing, economic development, and 
very knowledgeable as far as EMS goes and what might be coming down the road for Truro with 
Fire/Rescue.  Member Worthington pointed out that Mr. O’Brien is extremely well versed in Covid 
issues, and she thinks that’s very important going forward.  She stated that she liked Mr. Wood a lot and 
feels he could do the job, but has some deficits.  She pointed out that he is from Texas and does not 
know Truro at all.  She is not sure how that would play out.  Member Worthington said that she thinks 
he’d work well with any group of people and he obviously has a feeling for the housing issue and is 
aware of the culvert issues. 
 
Member Reed thought Mr. O’Brien was a strong interviewee.  She liked his innovation when he talked 
about addressing key issues.  She added that when he talks about staff, he lights up, and he has good 
relationships with Truro’s staff already.  He has strong regional knowledge, he’s very personable, and is 
very knowledgeable about our environment, public safety and emergency preparedness.  She felt Mr. 
Wood showed her that he embodies the highest standards of integrity and respect and has the 
experience and professionalism to lead staff and operations while also being fiscally proficient.  She feels 
he’d bring a lot of accountability and transparency to the process, and he has over two decades of local 
government management.  Although he’s from Texas, he talked about housing, the Herring River, and 
erosion.  Member Reed thinks he understands the role of the Select Board and sees a separation 
between policy and management, which she thinks is important.  She feels he’d be a strong choice for 
Truro and believes he’d do everything possible to build trust, unify the team and learn to be successful 
in areas where he would require growth. 
 
Chair Weinstein felt that Mr. O’Brien’s accessible and open personality was apparent in his willingness 
to hit the ground running in the first thirty days by talking with people (albeit having to be in this 
electronic format, which keeps people, unfortunately at arms-length).  He brings three decades or more 
of experience working in our county government, which puts him in close contact with all of the 
important players in the community, other select boards, administrative individuals, the county staff and 
the Cape Cod Commission.  Chair Weinstein felt Mr. O’Brien has a really strong understanding of EMS 
services and has a wealth of knowledge in the public health arena.  He also exudes friendliness.  His 
smile shows a lot about who he is as a person, as does his willingness to work with staff members and 
other people that he would subsequently be in contact with.  Chair Weinstein then noted that Mr. 
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Wood’s professionalism deserved high marks.  He has longevity in his employment history, which is 
important to Chair Weinstein.  His responses to questions about what the top issues are facing the Town 
were spot on.  Mr. Wood brings years of managerial experience and he understands the role and the 
ethical responsibilities of management.  He found Mr. Wood to be open and personable, with a large 
dose of humility and kindness.  Chair Weinstein also feels that Mr. Wood sounds as though he has a 
serious commitment to the democratic process and will engage both staff and community members.  If 
Mr. Wood were to be selected, the Town would be in good hands, but Chair Weinstein feels both 
candidates bring strengths, and they both have some holes in experience which makes the Select 
Board’s choice a hard one. 
 
Chair Weinstein requested that his colleagues state their first choice candidate. 
 
Member Rein stated that she is leaning toward Mr. Wood due to his experience in government and 
working with tax revenue and budgets.  Mr. O’Brien does not have that knowledge. 
 
Member Areson stated her first choice at this point is Mr. O’Brien due to his experience with the Covid 
pandemic and the environment, as well as his knowledge of the housing issue. She feels that any 
shortcomings Mr. O’Brien has, such as budgeting and revenue, or labor negotiations can easily be 
learned at the elbows of the Town Accountant, the Assistant Town Manager, and our Labor Counsel. 
 
Member Worthington’s first choice would be Mr. O’Brien.  She feels he is the perfect fit for Truro.  She 
pointed out that both candidates have areas that they need to get up to speed on, but the areas that 
Mr. O’Brien needs to get up to speed on are practical issues he can learn.  The areas which Mr. Wood 
needs to get up to speed on only come from spending time on the Cape around Truro and are not 
learned easily or quickly.  Member Worthington feels that Mr. O’Brien can get up to speed with the help 
of staff and many other people he can reach out to on the Cape.  She added that he has longevity and is 
not going anywhere. She also mentioned that many Department Heads reached out to her from Truro 
and neighboring towns stating what a great person Mr. O’Brien is. 
 
Member Reed agreed with many of the comments her colleagues have made, however she feels that 
Mr. Wood far surpasses Mr. O’Brien as the choice and candidate for her, simply because he has 
managerial experience.  She feels that Truro needs someone with managerial experience who can guide 
us through Covid.  Because of Covid, she doesn’t feel there is time to get a Town Manager up to speed in 
important areas such as finance and municipal management.  Member Reed finds Mr. Wood to be the 
stronger candidate. 
 
Chair Weinstein agrees with everyone regarding the strengths and weaknesses of both candidates.  He 
stated that Mr. O’Brien would not be his first choice because of his lack of experience with contract 
negotiations, lack of direct experience with Truro’s specific housing issues, and lack of experience with 
municipal budgeting and the relationship between tax revenue streams and the tax rate.  He feels that 
Mr. Wood has more experience in that area.  Chair Weinstein noted that Mr. Wood was the only one 
candidate who stated he’d reach out to Town Manager Palmer during the transition period.  Chair 
Weinstein felt to leave out the Town Manager during the transition was a striking inadequacy.  While 
Mr. O’Brien doesn’t need a primer on anything that Truro and the other fifteen towns in Barnstable 
County have been facing with Covid, Chair Weinstein appreciated that Mr. Wood talked about the 
differences between the state responses to Covid in Texas and in Massachusetts. Mr. Wood is Chair 
Weinstein’s first choice. 
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Chair Weinstein pointed out that there were two strong voices for Mr. O’Brien and three voices of 
varying passion levels for Mr. Wood.  Member Worthington added that Mr. O’Brien is up to speed on 
Covid and that he’s heading the response for the County.  Member Areson agreed with Member 
Worthington, noting that Covid is one of her major considerations because it will make it more difficult 
for Mr. Wood to get to know the staff and the community.  Mr. Wood does have municipal and 
budgeting experience, but again she thinks we have a very strong team in place that can help Mr. 
O’Brien get up to speed.  Member Worthington continued, stating that Mr. O’Brien’s experience is deep, 
and he does have managerial experience. She reiterated that she heard from many citizens, staff, fire 
chiefs, and police chiefs, about Mr. O’Brien, and that makes a difference to her. 
 
Member Reed stated that she heard equally positive remarks from Truro staff and Department Heads 
about their positive interactions with Mr. Wood.  Member Reed pointed out that if they decide not to 
select Mr. O’Brien, he will still be on Cape Cod and he’ll still be working with the county.  If they select 
Mr. Wood, they will have both him and Mr. O’Brien in the county.  She added that Mr. O’Brien has 
significant things that he will need to learn on the job.  He does know a lot about Covid from a public 
safety and emergency preparedness perspective, but she didn’t hear at all about how that would impact 
staff, budget, and revenue.  Member Worthington stated that Mr. O’Brien did mention all of those 
things in his interview yesterday.  Member Reed stated that his answers were not to her satisfaction. 
 
Member Rein concurs with Member Reed.  Mr. O’Brien has an incredible skill set, but we’d still have him 
at the County level.  If Mr. Wood is hired, she feels Truro will have the best of both worlds.  Member 
Rein stated that Mr. Wood is the stronger candidate in many other facets of the job. 
 
Chair Weinstein shared that he received feedback from someone that was favorably pre-disposed to Mr. 
O’Brien because of his local connections.  This person also said that they were comfortable and 
impressed with Mr. Wood because he seemed dedicated to democratic principles and dialog and that he 
was interested in fostering community engagement.  This individual was the only person that spoke 
about the fact, in a positive way, that Mr. Wood was not a micro-manager.  Chair Weinstein agreed with 
Member Rein’s comment that if the job were offered to Mr. Wood, then we’d have the best of both 
worlds because Mr. O’Brien would still be at the helm in the County dealing with Covid.  Member 
Worthington stated that Mr. O’Brien, if not offered the job, would be at the County doing a magnificent 
job and that she didn’t get the comparison.  She added that she’s worked with a lot of town managers, 
police chiefs and fire chiefs, and cautioned that you are taking a big change to bring somebody from the 
other part of the country into a place like Truro. 
 
Member Areson noted that Mr. O’Brien may have a small department, but he also works with town 
managers and health agents and agencies throughout the fifteen towns in the county.  She thinks Mr. 
Wood is terrific, but it is a risk to bring somebody here who has never set foot on Cape Cod. 
 
Member Reed stated that Chief Calise was an example of choosing a candidate from outside of 
Massachusetts who has done exemplary in his role.  She does not feel comfortable being prejudiced 
against someone from Texas as a reason to not consider them.  She believes Mr. Wood has the capacity 
to feel as much at home in Truro as everyone else has.  She added that he also has town management 
experience and can learn the culture.  She would much rather see the learning curve of learning the 
culture rather than learning how to be a town manager. 
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Member Rein stated that she respects the views of all her colleagues and feels that each of the 
candidates in the end would serve Truro.  She still feels that Mr. Wood brings more knowledge to the 
greater issues of being a town manager and he has a broader scope to help him hit the ground running.  
She feels both candidates are strong, but that Mr. Wood is the better choice for the town at this 
moment. 
 
Member Reed shared that she felt it was important that Mr. Wood talked about civic engagement and 
building consensus, especially around contentious issues. He also mentioned that in his first thirty days, 
he’d do a lot of listening, which is important in building trust and relationships.   
 
Chair Weinstein thinks it’s important that the person who is hired to be a manager brings managerial 
skills to the job.  In his mind, Chair Weinstein believes Mr. Wood will be a quicker study because he has, 
for instance, negotiated contracts.   
 
Member Worthington clarified that it is a big learning curve to come from elsewhere and understand a 
town like Truro. Member Areson stated her strong preference for Mr. O’Brien and feels the Board is 
talking in circles.   
 
Member Rein wanted to refocus on the candidates’ qualities in the interviews and less about geography.  
She mentioned that in the interview with Mr. Wood, he discussed the Town Charter and about the 
separation between policymaking and management, which she thinks the Board can lose sight of.  
The Board continued to discuss the qualities they liked in each candidate. 
 
Member Reed made a motion for Robert Wood as the next Town Manager and to authorize the Chair 
to begin contract negotiations. 
Member Rein seconded. 
 
Chair Weinstein opened the floor again to discussion. 
 
Member Areson believes that they have two strong candidates.  She is prepared to go along with this 
motion to reach consensus because they do not want to start the process over again.  She would also 
like to make sure that if the Chair is beginning contract negotiations, that the entire Board is consulted 
before, or during, this process so that they can weigh in on portions of the contract. 
 
Member Worthington stated she’s grateful to everyone’s work on this and will go along with the vote 
even though she would prefer Mr. O’Brien.  She added that her preference is in no way to say that Mr. 
Wood cannot do the job.  She hopes they are making the right decision. 
 
Chair Weinstein put the motion to a vote. 
Member Rein-Aye 
Member Areson-Aye 
Member Worthington-Aye 
Member Reed-Aye 
Chair Weinstein-Aye 
So voted; 5-0-0, motion carries. 
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Town Manager Palmer suggested the Board schedule an executive session as soon as possible to discuss 
the terms of the contract before a final offer is made.  A decision was made to hold an executive session 
on Friday, August 14, 2020 at 10:00am. 
 
Chair Weinstein opened up the public comment section of the meeting. 
 
Denise Seager wished to commend everyone for a wonderful job, and she feels they have made an 
excellent choice. 
Christopher Clark seconded Mrs. Seager’s comments. 
 
Chair Weinstein moved along to the Consent Agenda. 
Member Worthington asked if the Governor’s new guidelines about numbers of people gathering 
outside affect the vineyard request.  Town Manager Palmer stated that that she queried the 
Department of Public Health because of a similar question from Payomet.  She is very clear that fifty is 
the limit on the number of people that they can have, and that’s what they are asking for on their 
application.   
 
Member Areson made a motion to approve the consent agenda as printed. 
Member Rein seconded. 
So voted; 5-0-0, motion carries. 
 
Member Worthington wished to make a comment.  She wanted to acknowledge the very tragic death of 
Skip Childs this past week.  She stated that he was a long-standing member of Truro’s Fire and Rescue 
Department and also on the Fire Department for many years in Provincetown.  He worked for the 
Seashore as a mechanic, and he and his wife, Margie, were integral parts of our Fire and Rescue 
community for many years.  She continued by saying that he was the kindest, most generous person you 
would ever meet and that he would literally give you the shirt off his back. Chair Weinstein added that 
Skip helped him setup beehives, and it is a tragedy not only for his wife and family, but for the 
community.  Chair Weinstein also mentioned that Skip was, at one point, the Chair of the Planning 
Board, and he met that obligation with even-handedness and kindness. 
 
Town Manager Palmer reported that Payomet asked if they could be considered a drive-in-theater.  
Health Agent Beebe reached out to the Department of Public Health and who clarified that to be a drive-
in theater, Payomet would have to show movies and people would have to stay in their cars.  Payomet 
has to meet the fifty-person capacity limit as well.  The Department of Public Health will not allow Truro 
to give Payomet a waiver, or an exception, to the Governor’s Order. 
 
Member Areson mentioned that the Board had approved a host of dates and asked if they planned on 
going forward with their entertainment, given the fifty-percent reduction in the number of people 
they’re allowed to have.  Town Manager Palmer was not sure and said she would ask Health Agent 
Beebe to check with them. 
 
Member Areson made a motion to adjourn at 9:52am. 
Member Rein seconded. 
So voted; 5-0-0, motion carries. 
 
 
 



Page 7 of 7 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Noelle L. Scoullar 
 
 
__________________________ 
Town Manager Rae Ann Palmer 
Under the Authority of the Truro Select Board 
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TOWN OF TRURO 
SELECT BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
August 12, 2020 at 8:30am 
Remote Meeting Via GoToMeeting 
 
Members Present:  Chair-Robert Weinstein, Vice Chair-Kristen Reed, Clerk-Susan Areson, Member-Janet Worthington, 
Member-Stephanie Rein 
 
Members Absent:  None   
 
Others Present:  Town Manager-Rae Ann Palmer, Assistant Town Manager-Kelly Sullivan Clark, Town Accountant-Trudi 
Brazil 
 
Chair Weinstein called the special meeting to order at 8:32am and read instructions on how citizens could listen, 
participate, or provide comment during the meeting. 
 
He stated that the first order of business would be to approve the 1/12th budget and turned the floor over to Town 
Accountant Brazil.  She stated that hopefully, she will not have to get their approval for an October spending plan as the 
Town is planning for their Annual Town Meeting in late September.  She does plan to create the October spending plan 
in case something goes wrong and the Town is not able to complete their Annual Town Meeting and thus our actual 
FY2021 budget.  She continued, stating that before them is a recommendation for spending for September.  It totals 
$1,955,000 which is $262,000 over the required 1/12th amount.   
 
Chair Weinstein had a general question.  Under the provisions of the statute, the minimum requirement is 
$1,729,649.25 and the current request exceeds that number in the amount of $226,299.74.  He wanted to know if the 
last time they approved a 1/12th budget, was the number also an excess of the minimum required and are there any 
implications going forward for exceeding the minimum?  Town Accountant Brazil stated that the only implication would 
be if the Town fails to meet the minimum.  DOR understands that communities have assessments that are due at certain 
periods, so they set a minimum amount to ensure that communities don’t underestimate their necessary spending 
amounts.  There is no hard and fast ceiling on a maximum amount. 
 
Member Worthington made a motion to accept the 1/12th budget as printed, and to have the Town Manager forward 
it to the Department of Revenue for approval. 
Member Rein seconded. 
So voted; 5-0-0, motion carries. 
 
Member Areson made a motion to adjourn the special meeting at 8:54am. 
Member Rein seconded. 
So voted; 5-0-0, motion carries. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Noelle L. Scoullar 
 
 
__________________________ 
Town Manager Rae Ann Palmer 
Under the Authority of the Truro Select Board 
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Truro Select Board  

 Friday, September 4, 2020 
 Remote Special Meeting   
 
Select Board Members Attending: Robert Weinstein, Chair; Kristen Reed Vice-Chair, Susan 
Areson-Clerk, Jan Worthington, and Stephanie Rein 
Attending: Town Manager Rae Ann Palmer; Consultant Bernard Lynch; Search Committee 
Chair Wisotzky and Town Counsel David Jenkins  

TRURO SELECT BOARD  

Select Board Chair Robert Weinstein opened the Select Board Meeting at 9:00AM.  
He introduced the Board and guests to the meeting.  
 
Select Board Chair Robert Weinstein and Paul Wisotzky opened the discussion on the next steps 
of the Town Manager hiring process by explaining that the Screening Committee was tasked 
with bringing 3-5 candidates to the Board and ultimately had four finalists but that one finalist 
withdrew from the process. Chair Weinstein stated that four favorable votes would be needed to 
appoint a Town Manager and noted that he felt that it was not appropriate to re-interview Mr. 
O’Brien again. He stated that the candidate who withdrew is currently available and interested in 
the position of Town Manager, but that the fourth finalist did not go through the total process 
with the Select Board, Community, Town Manager and the Department Heads. He asked the 
Board how they would like to proceed with Mr. O’Brien’s candidacy. 
 
Select Board Chair Weinstein asked Select Board Member Jan Worthington on her thoughts on 
moving forward with Mr. O’Brien. Select Board Member Worthington responded that she was 
not comfortable with just a “yes” or “no” response to this question. Select Board Member Susan 
Areson said she felt that the two scenarios—considering Mr. O’Brien and considering 
interviewing the fourth candidate—are intertwined. She stated that she and Select Board Member 
Worthington supported Mr. O’Brien in the deliberations.  
 
Select Board Vice-Chair Reed responded that she had not changed her mind regarding Mr. 
O’Brien and would be interested in interviewing the fourth Candidate. Select Board Member 
Stephanie Rein responded that she has come to realize the enormity of the Town Manager’s job 
and responsibilities. She felt that she understands the need to hire local, but she feels the same 
towards candidate O’Brien and would also like to interview the fourth candidate. Select Board 
Member Worthington stated she knew which direction the Board was going in. She felt Mr. 
O’Brien was a local that could assist the Board now and he was vetted by the Committee that the 
Select Board chose.  
 
Select Board Chair Weinstein noted that the Candidates haven’t changed but the circumstances 
have. He added that it sounds as if Mr. O’Brien does not have the requisite support of the Board. 
Select Board Member Areson commented she supports Mr. O’Brien not simply because he is a 
local resident. She stated that clearly the Board is not going to agree on Mr. O’Brien who would 

Consent Agenda Item: 6D  



Page | 2      Select Board Remote Meeting September 4, 2020  
 

do a good job for Truro. She added that she shares Jan’s disappointment. She further added that 
if they interview the fourth finalist and they still cannot come to an agreement the Board should 
begin the process of finding an Interim Town Manager and do a whole different search.  
 
Select Board Member Worthington thanked Member Areson for pointing out that Mr. O’Brien 
was chosen not because he is “local”. She added that the Search Committee had gone through 80 
applications and she was concerned that they would not be able to find half as many new 
applicants. Select Board Chair Weinstein agreed that the Board would have to secure an Interim 
Town Manager then proceed with a new search.  
 
Select Board Vice-Chair Reed spoke in respect to needing an Interim Town Manager as there 
was no consideration to ask the current Town Manager if she would like to extend her contract. 
Select Board Member Areson responded that she would like to have the fourth candidate 
interviewed as soon as possible and that he should go through process. She added that Town 
Manager Palmer may want to extend her contract for another month if the Board wants to hire 
the fourth candidate. 
 
Select Board Member Stephanie Rein felt that the process should continue with the fourth 
candidate, and then discuss an Interim Town Manager after interviewing the fourth candidate. 
Select Board Member Weinstein felt that it was incumbent on the fourth candidate to be allowed 
the benefit of the full process. He explained that the fourth candidate would also have to go 
through the entire interview process. Chair Weinstein reiterated the process that the fourth 
candidate would need to undergo. Bernard Lynch added that he had reached out to the fourth 
candidate to see if there was a change in his situation. He told the Board that the candidates name 
should be made available about a week from today with the same process in place as the 
previous candidates. Mr. Lynch felt that he would be a good candidate to interview.  
 
Mr. Lynch added that they could set up a schedule with the Board during the week starting 
September 11th, meet with staff on the 14th, with a Community Forum that evening, and a Board 
interview on the 16th. Mr. Lynch suggested that he could potentially do one-on-one interviews 
with the Board prior to going public. Select Board Chair Weinstein added that they should stick 
to the same format and that the questions asked of the previous candidates should be asked of the 
fourth candidate as well.  
 
Paul Wisotzky agreed that the fourth candidate should be a part of the same process. Select 
Board Chair Weinstein asked for a motion.  
 
Select Board Vice-Chair Reed moved to interview the fourth finalist with the same process the 
Board did with the other three candidates and if he withdraws to start a new search. Select 
Board Member Rein Seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote: Jan Worthington-Aye; Susan Areson-
Aye; Stephanie Rein-Aye; Kristen Reed-Aye; and Robert Weinstein-Aye. Motion Carries, 5-0-0.  
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It was asked of Mr. Lynch to set-up a schedule for the Select Board through the Town Manager. 
Attorney David Jenkins concurred that the process may proceed with the fourth Candidate.  
 
Select Board Chair Weinstein opened the meeting to callers to the meeting. K.C. Meyers, a 
Reporter from the Provincetown Independent, asked if the fourth candidate’s name was public 
information. Mr. Lynch explained the process of withholding the name of the finalist until the 
finalist has agreed to move forward with the process.  
 
Jim Summers, of the Town Manager Selection Committee, also called in and added that the 
Selection Committee hasn’t been kept informed of the process. He added that the Selection 
Committee recommended Sean O’Brien and it was unclear to him at this time why he wouldn’t 
be considered for Town Manager. Mr. Wisotzky cautioned that the Selection Committee 
meetings were held under Executive Session and were unanimous around those four candidates 
which were not ranked in any way.  
 
Select Member Areson stated that the Board entered into negotiations with Robert Wood and the 
Board was unable to reach an agreement with him. Select Board Chair Weinstein stated that the 
Board is obligated to respect the elements of confidentiality regarding the negotiations. Attorney 
Jenkins added that statement of the Chair is correct, those negotiations were and still are 
confidential. Reporter K.C. Meyers asked if this was all the information that the public was 
going to receive. Attorney Jenkins felt that was all the information that could be disclosed but 
that was subject to review. Ms. Meyers asked why candidates were not working out, with respect 
to negotiations or any probationary period. Attorney Jenkins responded that there is no 
probationary issue in Truro. Attorney Jenkins explained the general process of contract 
negotiations. Select Board Member Areson suggested to Ms. Meyers that she could reach out to 
the candidate who dropped out as to why he had chosen to do so.  
 
Jim Summers clarified that he was not asking for confidential information. He added that his 
question was more specific to Sean O’Brien as to why he was not being considered a candidate 
any longer. Select Board Vice-Chair Reed asked Mr. Summers if he was able to see the Select 
Board meeting in which they discussed which candidate they wanted to negotiate with. Mr. 
Summers responded that he was unable to watch, however it still was unclear to him as to why 
Mr. O’Brien was not considered a candidate, when he was a viable candidate in the running.  
 
Select Board Vice-Chair Reed asked Mr. Wisotzky to clarify the Charge of the Screening 
Committee which was to review semifinalist and recommend three to five candidates to the 
Select Board. Mr. Summers stated that he still didn’t understand why Mr. O’Brien was not being 
selected. Select Board Chair Weinstein stated that he felt that it was unfair to revisit a 
candidate’s resume as things have been aired lengthily by the Committee. Select Board Vice-
Chair Reed commented that she felt that if Mr. Summers had watched the entire meeting then he 
would be able to see how each Select Board member related to the candidates.  
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Attorney Jenkins stated that the Select Board Members have articulated their positions and have 
stated their feelings sufficiently. Mr. Summers responded that he understood and regrettably 
missed that meeting. Truro Resident, Susan Howe, commented that she did watch the meetings 
of the interviews and the meeting in which they choose Mr. Wood. She commented that she was 
impressed by Mr. O’Brien. She encouraged the Board to watch the interview one more time to 
refresh their memory about the answers that Mr. O’Brien gave, as she was very impressed.  
 
Select Board Chair Weinstein felt that the necessary business had been concluded. Mr. Lynch 
commented that he will proceed with scheduling the fourth candidate.  
 
Adjournment 
 
Select Board Chair asked for a motion to adjourn. Select Board Member Areson moved the 
motion. Select Board Vice-Chair Reed seconded. Motion Passes, 5-0-0.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:55AM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nicole Tudor, Executive Assistant  
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Town Manager, Rae Ann Palmer 
Under the Authority of the Truro Select Board 
 
 
Public Records material of 09/04/2020 
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